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TO:  TOWN COUNCIL 
 
FROM: TOWN MANAGER 
 
RE: CONSENT ITEM 

APPROVE TLA TO PREPARE A PRELIMINARY DESIGN AND COST 
ON SIERRA COLLEGE BLVD FROM TAYLOR RD TO BANKHEAD 
 

ISSUE 
TLA, the Town traffic consultant on the downtown study, has prepared road 
improvement concepts and costs for Taylor Rd on either side of Sierra College 
Blvd and staff proposes to go a step further and have the consultant prepare the 
same type of study for Sierra College Blvd from Taylor to Bankhead so the Town 
can better evaluate and develop mitigations for developments in the Town as well 
as those developments outside of, but affecting the Town. 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
Approve TLA DKS to do a fair share cost study on selected roadways at a cost of 
$9,900. 
 
CEQA 
There are no CEQA issues associated with doing a fiscal study. 
 
MONEY 
Funding for the cost will come from current Sierra College development fees 
($747,000 as of 12/31/09) and the study is proposed to be added to the development 
fee schedule as something that will need to be updated in the future to respond to 
changing needs.      
 
DISCUSSION 
TLA, the Town Traffic consultant on the downtown plan, has prepared concept 
drawings and costs on improvements needed on Taylor Rd on either side of 
Sierra College Blvd due to traffic impacts caused by development within and 
outside of Loomis (see attached drawings and costs).   
 
A sticking point in discussions with neighboring jurisdictions and funding 
agencies has been the need to consider Sierra College Blvd improvements in 
the section from Taylor Rd to Bankhead.  The reason that this section is 
important is because Sierra College Blvd from I-80 to Taylor is rapidly moving 
toward a 6 lane major road, as planned, however at the railroad tracks the road 
is expected to transition to 2 lanes.  The Town has identified this as a problem 
and has suggested to PCTPA, SPRTA, Rocklin and Placer County that the 
transition should occur over the tracks and in the section approaching the 
Bankhead intersection.  Staff believes this work should be done sooner rather 
than later as is currently proposed in the SPRTA analysis on Sierra College 
Blvd improvements.   
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Another reason to have an improvement concept drawing and cost is to better 
resolve impacts and costs associated with developments in and outside of 
Loomis.  TLA did the attached drawings and cost estimates for improvements 
on Taylor Road either side of Sierra College Blvd, in response to various 
Rocklin developments that were proposing traffic mitigations of just painting 
traffic lines on Loomis streets.  Having drawings and costs on Sierra College 
Blvd from Taylor to Bankhead will be helpful in not only discussing 
development impacts with other jurisdictions but in the event that discussions 
end up in court, the Town will have cost and design information to better make 
its case.  The study is expected to take about 3 weeks to complete. 


